FBUA British Committee 
www.ufba-fbua.eu

Minutes of the meeting held on

Tuesday 09 June 2009
at 6.30pm at The Chelsea Arts Club  

Present:

	Johnny Devas    (Chairman)
	JD
	Richard Griffin
	RG

	David Le Lay  
	DLeL
	Howard Nash   (Sec. General)
	HN

	Allan Baird
	AB
	Tom Ryland
	TR

	Charles Dorin
	CD
	Michael Morrison (Hon Sec)
	MM

	Charles MacCallum (Education)
	CMacC
	
	


	
	
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies for absence:
Andrew Arrol, Tony Hickman, John Roake, Anthony St Leger, Jean Symons, Cedric Mitchell, Derek Montefiore.
	

	
	
	

	2.0
	The minutes of the last meeting
Minutes of the meeting held on 14 April 2009 were accepted as a true record with the corrections that items 9.1 and 9.2 refer to the March Joint Committee Meeting and not to the Reunion.  The amended minutes were signed by JD as a true record.
	Note

	
	
	

	3.0
	Matters arising 
	

	3.1
	JD started the meeting by thanking David LeLay for all his hard work over his period as President. Everyone endorsed this thanks and agree that it had been a most enjoyable and interesting year.

	

	3.2
	It was noted that Anthony St Leger had moved to the Far East and had agreed with David LeLay that he would retire from the Committee. It was noted that the members elected to the Committee are Alan Baird, Ralph Carpenter, Richard Griffin, Charles McCallum, Cedric Mitchell and Tom Ryland.
	

	3.3
	The possibility of a cocktail party at the French Ambassador’s residence to coincide with the 2010 March Joint Committee Meeting was discussed.  HN is pursuing this.  It was agreed that HN should ask for a Friday evening with March 12th preferred but with the 5th or the 19th as possibilities.
	HN

	
	
	

	4.0
	Education
	

	4.1
	Jessica Holland will present her report to HN and CMacC on 17 June. Sophie Roycroft is finalising her plans to complete her project on the work of Grenoble architects Herault et Arnod in October 2009.
	

	4.2
	There was the possibility of two presentations and it was agreed that one should be in Paris in November and the other at the London JCM in March 2010. It was noted that for the Paris presentation the cost of travel and hotel accommodation would need to be met.
	

	4.3
	The position of the bursary fund was discussed with regard to the points raised at the AGM in Bourges. It was agreed that HN would set out the background of the concerns. This should be an item for the November Joint Committee Agenda.
	HN


	5.0
	Finance
	

	5.1
	Financial statement: CM had sent his apologies and there was no financial report.
	

	5.2
	It was noted that there could be a small surplus from the costs of the Bourges meeting. The extent of this was not yet known. A decision will need to be made over whether this is refunded or transferred to the General Fund.

	

	5.3
	DLeL noted that his appeal had raised some £1500 so far for the Bursary Fund.
	

	
	
	

	6.0
	Membership
	

	6.1
	A letter had been sent by JD inviting Tony Hickman to accept an honorary membership.
	

	6.2
	The French section would be asked to update the Trombinoscope, hopefully adding pictures of members. This is now many years out of date. This should be raised at the November Joint Committee Meeting. JD would invite Christian Gimonet to put this on the November agenda.
	JD

	
	
	

	7.0
	Website & Newsletter
	

	7.1
	The splendid Jersey Newsletter was admired and warm thanks were offered (in his absence!) to Cedric Mitchell for producing this.
	

	7.2


	It was suggested that members of the Committee might like to send photographs of Bourges to Christian Gimonet for inclusion in the next newsletter.
	ALL


	7.3
	It was noted that some members were finding it difficult to access the website. It was agreed that Mark Potter be asked to recirculate the details of how to access the member’s area.
	MP

	
	
	

	8.0
	Bristol reunions
	

	8.1
	JD said that he was currently looking at costings and options. His provisional programme was:
Thursday – Bristol

Friday – A day in Bath with a visit to the New Spa 
Saturday – A visit to a country house ibn the morning followed by the Gala Dinner on board the SS Great Britain

Sunday – Bristol 

Various suggestions were offered for new buildings to visit. In Bath JD had started negotiations over the proposed visit to Grimshaw’s new Spa Building but the ‘delicate’ situation around the completion of the building made it unlikely that either of the architects involved would be able to conduct a visit around the building.
	JD



	
	
	

	9.0
	AOB
	

	9.1
	HN asked if anyone had responded to Christian Gimonet’s request for a speaker on sustainability. DLeL said that he had emailed the names of a number of possible speakers to CG.
	

	9.2
	The format of the March Joint Committee Meeting should go on the Agenda for the September meeting.
	MM

	
	
	

	10.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	10.1
	The next meeting will be on 22 September 2009 at 1830 hours at the Chelsea Arts Club.
	


Future Meetings 2009

· Tuesday 22nd September, 
6.30pm, British Committee, Chelsea Arts Club 

· Tuesday 20th October
6.30pm, British Committee, Chelsea Arts Club 

· Fri/Sat 13 & 14th November tbc 
Joint Committee, Paris 
Future meetings 2010

· Tuesday 24th November 
6.30pm, British Committee, Chelsea Arts Club 

· Tuesday 19th January
6.30pm, British Committee, Chelsea Arts Club 

· Tuesday 16th February 
6.30pm, British Committee, Chelsea Arts Club 

· Fri/Sat 12/13 March tbc
Joint Committee, London

· Tuesday 13th April 
6.30pm, British Committee, Chelsea Arts Club 

· Thurs-Sun 13-16th May  
Reunion and AGM Bristol & Bath


Distribution:

	Andrew Arrol

Allan Baird

Ronald Biggins

Patrick Campbell-Jones

Ralph Carpenter

Johnny Devas

Charles Dorin
	Richard Griffin

Tony Hickman

Roger Keene

David Le Lay

Charles MacCallum

Cedric Mitchell

Derek Montefiore


	Michael Morrison

Howard Nash

Mark Potter

John Roake

Tom Ryland

Jean Symons
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